REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
September 10, 1992

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board
of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 10, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. at
the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with supervisors Joseph Budai
and Richard Schweinsherg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to
approve the minutes from the August 13, 1992 meeting as read.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to
approve the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai %o
approve the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve
per capita/wage tax refunds.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve
the Hobrat subdivision.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve
the Robinson Development upon minor engineering revisions which are to be made.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt
the emergency management plan. {Resolution 12-1992)

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt
Resolution 14-1992, this is an authorizing resolution to accept additional
roads for winter maintenance from PENN DCT.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt
Resolution 15-1992, this resolution states the line of succession for officers
of the township.

Police Chief Anthony Decarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberqg second by Joseph Budai to award
the contract for the Hoover Road Waterline Extension project to AMNICO
upon approval from BCA. '




l Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to accept
the agreement for consulting services between the Township and C & W
Consulting Services for inspection services for the housing rehabilitation

program.

Motion by RIzhoit Irhweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to accept
the petition presented by residents opposing the stop sign on Harmony
Baptist Road.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adopt
agreement to sell fuel to the South New Castle Borough Fire Department.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to appoint
Nick Ventura as a full-time officer for one year probationary period.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve
the rezoning an area currently zoned R-3 to R-1. This area is located
south of Frew Mill Road and east of the New Castle City line.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve
l the rezoning of an area currently zoned I-P to R-3. This area is south
of County Line Road, east of the City of New Castle and North of the
Frew Mill Recad.

Comments from residents included the following:

(1) Residents requested that the brick for the pump house be placed for

bid instead of being done by supervisor Golba.

(2) Residents asked if they could have a full disclosure of the amounts
which are owed by supervisor Golba and what has been paid back for the

pump house.

(3) Residents questioned why a stop sign was proposed on Harmony Baptist
Road. They were informed by supervisor Schweinsberg that a person had
requested a stop sign due to an accident which occurred. He then requested

a study be done, the study showed that the area does not warrant a stop sign.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adjourn.
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Teresa K. Peace
Secretary-Treasurer




